
August	11,	2021

Valley	Fliers	August	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:31

Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Botezatu,	Walter,	Vader,	plus	7	members	and	one	potential	member.


Approval	of	July	Minutes		 

Alan	moved	to	approve	as	with	various	small	corrections,	John	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.		The	revenue	was	a	little	low	for	a	July,	but	we	were	down	an	airplane.		The	month	was	fairly	
high	from	a	maintenance	cost	perspective.		Alan	recorded	all	three	airplane’s	detailing	in	July.		Florin	asked	how	
much	they	are	charging	us?		Alan	says	it	is	a	little	over	$400	per	plane	to	do	both	inside	and	out,	$100	less	for	just	
the	outside.		We	also	had	the	Schedulemaster	renewal	and	two	meetings	last	month	as	unusual	expenses.		On	the	
Statement	of	Cash	Flows,	it	shows	us	down	over	$13000	on	the	month,	but	there	was	more	than	that	in	unde-
posited	funds.		Maintenance	year	to	date	is	roughly	the	same	as	last	year,	but	our	fuel	costs	are	up	about	30%	
over	last	year.		Alan	noted	88L’s	engine	went	away	yesterday.		Penn	Yann	will	return	everything	we	paid	them	less	
the	$500	to	ship	it	to	us	originally.		They’ve	made	us	good	customer	for	life.		The	prop	and	STC	will	also	be	getting	
a	refund,	but	we	don’t	know	how	much	of	a	restocking	fee,	if	any,	we	will	have	to	pay.		Alan	talked	with	Highlands	
Upholstery	about	putting	the	broken	seat’s	upholstery	onto	the	new	seat.		Question	from	the	floor:	the	new	seat	
doesn’t	have	a	headrest,	will	that	be	a	problem?		Answer:	we	will	talk	with	the	upholstery	shop.		Question	from	
the	floor:	will	we	wait	for	winter	to	get	the	seat	reupholstered?		Answer:	Alan	will	watch	the	schedule,	but	it	
shouldn’t	take	long	for	them	to	do	the	work.		He	was	planning	a	trip	to	Spokane	anyway.		Alan	spoke	with	some-
one	from	Columbia	bank	about	a	loan	to	the	club.		Alan	has	a	form	he	needs	to	complete	to	understand	what	they	
might	do	for	us.		Alan	also	will	contact	to	Brittney	Jacob’s	father	who	does	aircraft	finance.		The	low	current	inter-
est	rates	make	financing	an	attractive	option.		Alan	also	spoke	with	John	LaPorta	about	a	lease-back	on	an	air-
craft.		Alan	isn’t	sure	about	that,	but	John	is	also	interested	in	subleasing	our	hangar	while	we	have	an	extra	and	
we	likely	could	make	that	happen.		John’s	plane	is	a	1960s	vintage	aircraft.


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

See	Florin’s	handouts.	

9MA	has	the	least	problems	of	our	planes,	but	Florin	noticed	a	small	nose	wheel	shimmy	while	flying	it.		We	are	
monitoring	that.

Florin	has	been	having	some	difficulty	getting	people	to	work	on	our	planes.		

117	had	repairs	to	fix	shorting	transponder	wires.		He	feels	that	was	due	to	Olympia	Avionics	work.		We	had	an-
other	door	pin	issue,	but	Florin	is	now	concerned	that	we	have	fixed	both	door	pins	and	that	may	mean	there	is	
an	airframe	problem.		John	asked	how	long	it	would	take	to	remove	the	seats	and	carpet	to	take	a	look	at	the	floor	
of	the	plane.		Comment	from	the	floor:	There	is	definitely	a	problem	with	the	passenger	door.		John	says	he	thinks	
it	is	worth	checking	it	on	a	weekday	rather	than	waiting	for	the	next	annual.

Florin	noted	that	Jon	is	a	little	disenchanted	with	the	club	and	is	doing	a	lot	of	work	on	other	people’s	stuff.		It	is	
hard	to	get	him	to	do	some	work.		Florin	expressed	concern	about	the	seat	repair.		John	noted	he	has	spoken	with	
a	number	of	shops	all	of	whom	suggested	they	would	try	re-welding	the	seat.		Florin	excused	himself	from	the	
meeting.


Safety	Officer’s	Report

Shawn	has	been	out	of	town.		Comment	from	the	floor	suggested	Shawn	send	out	a	message	talking	about	how	to	
correctly	install	the	cowl	plugs	to	ensure	they	are	removed	by	a	spinning	propeller.		Shawn	agreed	to	send	out	a	
message	about	correctly	pre	and	post	flighting.		Comment	from	the	floor:	our	control	locks	are	sometimes	not	
replaced.		Scott	asked	whether	we	are	still	losing	checklists?		Shawn	says	he	doesn’t	know	as	he’s	been	out	of	
town,	but	they	seem	not	to	be	disappearing	so	much	now.		Comment	from	the	floor:		a	member	noted	he	saw	va-
por	escaping	from	the	117	fuel	vent	while	in	flight	(the	tanks	were	not	full).		He	wonders	whether	that	might	be	a	
contributor	to	the	fuel	smell	reports.




Old	Business

Insurance	Renewal	We	have	asked	Avemco	to	insure	63S	for	$70000,	117	fir	$110000,	and	9MA	for	$150000.		
We’ve	not	yet	received	the	formal	quote	from	them	yet.


88L	The	NTSB	and	Avemco	will	review	the	recovered	airplane	next	week.		The	NTSB	allowed	us	to	invite	Avemco	
to	take	pictures	of	the	plane.		Hopefully	that	will	allow	both	of	them	to	move	forward	soon.		In	terms	of	replace-
ments,	we	continue	to	look	at	interesting	airplanes.		A	Cessna	177	is	pretty	interesting	and	Alan	distributed	in-
formation	on	several	of	them.		Comment	from	the	floor:	the	177	has	a	significant	AD	associated	with	spar	corro-
sion.		Question	from	the	floor:	have	we	considered	a	Cherokee	six	or	something	similar?		Answer:	it	would	burn	
15-17	gallons	an	hour	and	they	aren’t	fast.		John	thanked	members	for	continuing	to	hunt.		Question:	did	we	get	
any	hard	information	about	the	insurance	costs	for	experimental,	tailwheel,	retractable,	or	other	different	planes	
than	we’ve	previously	considered?		Answer:	no	hard	information	yet.		We	will	follow	up	with	Avemco.		Follow	up	
question:		What	about	two	seaters?		Answer:	that	may	be	worth	another	look.		It	would	open	up	LSAs.		Comment	
from	Shawn:	LSAs	can	be	in	the	IFR	system,	but	cannot	fly	in	the	clouds.		Comment	from	the	floor:	when	talking	
with	the	insurance	company,	ask	what	the	minimum	time	in	type	requirements	would	be	for	various	configura-
tions	as	well.		Question	from	the	floor:		is	the	board	just	going	to	decide	what	to	do,	or	should	members	be	more	
vocal	about	what	they	want?		Answer:	please	continue	to	be	more	vocal.		Comment	from	the	floor:	the	survey	
should	try	to	ask	about	use	cases:	two	versus	four	seats,	trainers,	etc.		Answer:	wording	the	questions	is	tricky.		
Comment:	Low	fuel	burn	of	a	152	or	the	like	is	an	interesting	use	case;		Tim	noted	when	we	previously	discussed	
it,	the	hourly	rate	was	surprisingly	close	to	that	of	the	four	place	planes.


New	Business

Potential	New	Member	Chris	Storton	Chris	introduced	himself.		He	got	his	license	in	high	school	twenty	or	so	
years	ago.		He	is	getting	back	into	it	and	would	like	to	get	his	instrument	rating.		He	has	been	flying	once	a	week	at	
Spanaflight.		He	is	interested	in	getting	more	access	to	planes	by	joining	the	club.		He	has	just	under	150	hours.		
Alan	asked	what	he	usually	flies?		Chris	said	he	started	at	the	old	Auburn	Flight	Services	flying	152s	and	172s.		
Commenter	from	the	floor	pointed	out	that	we	own	the	planes	and	are	not	interested	in	adding	renters.		Chris	
noted	he	hopes	to	own	a	kit	plane	some	day	and	views	the	club	as	an	introduction	to	ownership.		Chris	is	a	friend	
of	Jason	Crum.		Chris	has	been	on	the	waiting	list	since	March.		The	board	voted	to	accept	Chris	as	a	member.

Question	from	the	floor:	do	we	ask	folks	why	they	leave	the	club?		Answer:	no,	but	we	usually	are	told	when	peo-
ple	let	us	know	they	want	to	sell	their	share.		Comment	from	the	floor:	it	would	be	nice	to	have	a	way	to	let	the	
club	know	when	check	rides	or	the	like	are	scheduled	so	we	could	try	to	keep	maintenance	from	overriding	the	
planes.


Free	flight	hour	won	by:		Rob	Powers

Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:44

Next	Meeting:	The	next	board	meeting	will	be	held	Wednesday,	September	8th.














